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IRISH SQUASH





Minutes of 6th Annual General Meeting

Irish Squash Federation Ltd.

Date: 

12th June 2011


Venue: Sport HQ, ParkWest
Chairperson:
Michael J. Hynes

             Start Time: 2.00pm
Attendees:
Arthur Gaskin  
Martin McDonnell
Rory Gillen


Gavin Doherty

Gerry Connaughton    Henry Gillanders


Roland Budd   
Joe Ruddy       
Steven McMurray


Deirdre Faul    
Maria Blair

Brian Mahon


Marian Bermingham
Eddie Murphy

Kieran Doherty


Edwin Brennan
Frank Marks    
Ed Dunne
                        Shane Broadberry       David Corbet              Dermot MacNamara

                        Angus Kirkland          Frank Donnelly           Elvy D’Costa

                        Denis O’Connor         Martin Maher              John O’Connor

In attendance: (invited – non voting) Cathy Quinn, Pamela Lawlor, Tony Hennessy

Apologies:
Helen Reapy

Lee Healy

Tariq Zaki

Agenda:
· Michael Hynes opened the meeting and thanked everyone for attending.

· Michael confirmed that all attendees had signed in to the meeting and that all apologies had been recorded.

· Approval of minutes of 5th Annual General Meeting of Irish Squash Federation Ltd. (dated 13th June 2010)

· Proposed: Rory Gillen 
Seconded: Frank Marks 

· Matters arising : None

The outgoing President John O’Connor addressed the meeting and said that it had been a pleasure working with the Board of Irish Squash over the previous four years as President.  He thanked the Masters’ committee for their help with fundraising for the juniors.  He also mentioned some of the highlights for him during his time as President including the 75th Anniversary Dinner and the Golf Classic.  He also thanked Michael Hynes for all his help and support throughout his term as President.
The outgoing Chairperson Michael Hynes thanked the Irish Sports Council, Sponsors, Volunteers, Irish Squash Office, Irish Squash Board and Fitzwilliam LTC.  He also referred to audit of the Board carried out by FGS and the resulting Governance Report.  He also stated that over 40 Level 1 Coaches had been qualified this season and that a lot of good work was being done around the country. He also reported a substantial increase in membership of Irish Squash.
· Adoption of audited accounts for year ending December 2010.

Tony Hennessy went through the accounts for the year end. He highlighted the main figures outlined in the accounts. He confirmed that funding from the Irish Sports Council has been reduced by €24,000.  Martin McDonnell queried the Membership Reserve figure.  Tony Hennessy confirmed that this was money set aside every year as a reserve fund.
Adoption of Accounts 
· Proposed By: Edwin Brennan
Seconded : Maria Blair
Appointment of registered auditor: A F Hennessey & Co.

· Proposed: John O’Connor

Seconded: Rory Gillen
Board nominations:

The following officers were proposed and elected to the board:

President



: Ed Dunne
Chairperson


: Gavin Doherty
Treasurer



: Rory Gillen
Honorary Secretary

: Vacant
Coaching Secretary

: Shane Broadberry
Junior Administrator

: Henry Gillanders
Veteran Administrator

: Frank Donnelly
Tournament Secretary

: Steven McMurray

National Children’s Officer
: Gerry Connaughton

Ulster Representative

: Frank Marks
Connacht representative
  
: Edwin Brennan 

Leinster Representative
            : David Corbet
Munster Representative
            : Eddie Murphy
Michael Hynes stated that as Senior Convenor was not an official Board position the incoming Board would have to review it.

Each new director agreed to act as a director of Irish Squash and  their application was approved.
Resignations of Board Members who resigned or were not re-elected were approved.

Motions
The following motion had been submitted in accordance with the rules of the ISF.
Members of the Board of the Irish Squash Federation Ltd (Directors) who have not already done so, must complete the following Irish Sports Council approved courses within three calendar months of taking up their position on the Board:

1. Child Protection in Sport Awareness Workshop

2. Children’s Officer Workshop

Proposed by: Michael J. Hynes

Seconded by: Jim Hynes
· Rory Gillen said there was no need for the new Board to do the courses.
· Kieran Doherty disagreed with this and said that he felt that all Board Members should do the courses.

· Edwin Brennan said that if anything were to happen involving a Board Member it would reflect very badly on Irish Squash if it became known that this motion had been rejected at the AGM.

· Martin McDonnell asked if there was there a Child Protection Officer on the Board.

· Gerry Connaughton (Irish Squash Child Protection Officer) said that anyone on the Board that was involved in working with children should do the courses.

· Brian Mahon commented that Edwin Brennan’s point was very relevant.

· Angus Kirkland said that it should be up to the new Board to decide this.

· Martin McDonnell proposed an amendment to the motion:

“Anyone on the Board involved with children should do the courses.”
· This amended motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

AOB 

Cathy Quinn (Operations Manager) thanked John O’Connor and Michael Hynes for all their hard work.  Both John O’Connor and Michael Hynes expressed their thanks to the office.  Edwin Brennan thanked all the Board Members who were stepping down and wished all new Board Members the best of luck.  Michael Hynes thanked Brian Williams for all the work he has done as Refereeing Secretary.  Dermot MacNamara expressed his gratitude to Lee Healy for all the work that he has done in Munster.

Short statement by the incoming President.
Ed Dunne thanked the outgoing Board.  He also thanked everyone who supported him in the run up to the AGM.  He said that one of his main focuses this year was juniors and how to increase the number of juniors that travel to tournaments abroad.  Fund raising and ways to generate our own income will also be to the forefront.  He extended an open invitation to all members to come forward with any ideas that they may have on how to improve Irish Squash.    
Michael Hynes concluded the meeting thanking everyone for travelling from different parts of the country.
Minute’s signed________________________


__________




Chairperson




Date
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